EDITORIAL                                         No. 122    January & February 2016
Our ‘themed’ cover for the January/February issue has very kindly been permitted by Ling Design, of Bath. If anyone receives a card they think might be suitable for next year’s cover (planning ahead!) would they please forward it on to me rather than recycling it.  Many thanks.
CAMEO
November has been a very busy month. We have had a shopping trip to Clarke's village, an evening meal at the Keepers Cottage and a skittles evening at the Halfway House.   Our charity Christmas fayre went well, in spite of awful weather. Mr. Frank Letch came to thank us for our money raising efforts for his charity R.E.A.C.H. and we were pleased to see supporters old and new. Next year we will be supporting the Willand Community Health project. 
At the November meeting, our Speakers came from the Teignmouth Assist organisation, who help vulnerable people in their area. Housebound folk will be visited and they undertake shopping and housework for people who can't get out and about. They visit Care homes and take with them a Reminiscent Box containing a variety of things, old kitchen gadgets, clothes from bygone days and even pre-decimal money, the object being to help people with Dementia to recall old memories and to communicate with each other. They were very good speakers and had some sad stories to tell but some really funny ones as well.  After a tea break Margaret from the Blue Cross kennels spoke to us about their work caring for unwanted cats and dogs, who for various reasons cannot be looked after at their own homes. They rehome as many as they can and do a wonderful job caring for these animals.  
Our December meeting was a Christmas dinner at the Red Lion in Broadclyst, where we all wore a Christmas hat, what a creative bunch we are! The Walking group rounded off their year with a Christmas tea at The Old Well, while the singles group had a lovely Christmas party at Rhona’s house with lots of food, games and a lucky dip. Our January meeting will be back at the Hall on the first Thursday of the month at 7p.m.   If you think you would like to come along and see what we get up to you will be sure of a warm welcome. 
Cameo members wish you all a Happy Christmas and a healthy and successful New Year.                                                                         Betty Penberthy.

HEARING DOGS FOR DEAF PEOPLE

We would like to take this opportunity on behalf of Hearing Dogs for Deaf People to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and to thank you for your support in sending your used postage stamps to us in the past. We would be very grateful if you could continue to send in stamps from Christmas cards etc., on a regular basis.  With your help we raised a fantastic £9,620 from used postage stamps in one year.
 Did you realise that more stamps will be used over the Christmas period than the rest of the year?  If you can, please save them up and send them to:

 

Hearing Dogs For Deaf People
     P.O Box 6198,  Leighton Buzzard
     Beds LU7 9XT.  UK. 

 

All correspondence (membership renewal, monetary donations, etc.,) should be sent to our headquarters. For economical reasons, we cannot reply to all donations of stamps but please continue to send them on a regular basis.


Please cut/ tear the stamps from the envelope leaving approximately 1/2 cm of paper around the stamp.   Foreign stamps can be sent separately and marked clearly on the front of the package ‘Foreign Stamps Only’ as these generate a greater revenue. Very Many Thanks for your continued support. Mr O. Rudd
The courage to speak must be matched by the wisdom to listen.
WILLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

We have had a great start to the school year full of fun and of course learning! We would like to share some of the exciting events that have occurred. Earlier this term, Year 6 delivered harvest gifts to the elderly and those in need throughout Willand. We hope that they enjoyed them and we thank them all for their hospitality towards us.
Pupils in Willand School showed their generosity towards Children in Need by dressing up in super hero costumes and painting faces to help raise over £500!
And to show our respect on Remembrance Day, we observed the 2 minute silence at 11:00am. The children in Reception also visited the church to honour the fallen.
This year’s anti-bullying week theme was ‘Make a noise about bullying’. We chose this theme to encourage children to let an adult know if there is a problem regarding bullying. We want all children to be whistle-blowers and not bystanders, so that everyone in school feels safe, secure and happy. We also had a wonderful assembly performance by Year 6 to help the rest of the school have a clear understanding of what bullying is and how to deal with it.
Throughout the term, Willand School have achieved some outstanding sporting results. The school team qualified for the finals in High-5 Netball and also Basketball. We also had some fantastic results in Tag-Rugby; finishing second in the Blundells tournament and winning the bowl in a competition down in Sidmouth to launch the Rugby World Cup. This year has also seen the start of a local football league containing 11 teams. So far this year the Year 3/4 team has remained undefeated so they are top of the league! The Year 5/6 team has had mixed results but have played extremely well as a team whether they are winning or losing. Year 3 and 4 took part in an orienteering competition at Killerton with our teams coming 1st 2nd and 3rd out of 14 teams!
Many clubs are happening in school, including Invasion Games and Multi-skills. Football is being coached after school twice a week and Mr Marshall is continuing to help Miss Hawkins run a very successful gymnastics club.

Away from sport, 4 pupils were selected to take part in the Wellington Maths Challenge and had a great time solving complicated maths problems. We have also been using a new reading strategy called Accelerated Reader, which encourages children to read more books and then quizzes them on what has happened. It awards children points (the harder the book, the higher the points) and also calculates the number of words that they have read. As a school, we have read a total of over 30 million words so far this term!
The school was full of excitement when BBC Spotlight came to film our school singing a brand new song linked to road safety. We also had the Fire Service in to talk to Year 5 and 6 about how to stay safe on the roads and they were also allowed the chance to look around a fire engine which was parked up outside the Village Hall. 
On Friday the 27th of November we had our school Christmas Fair. It was full of festive fun despite the rain, with lots of people attending. There were many stalls throughout the school, including a Santa’s Grotto, present wrapping for parents, tombolas and a games room which was run by our very own Year 6. The PTFA who organised the evening managed to raise over £2700 to help fund projects across the school! Well done to everyone involved. 
Pupils at Willand School have once again had an action-packed autumn term full of excitement and learning. We are looking forward to the Christmas break after working so hard!  We wish you all in the community a Merry Christmas a Happy New Year.                            By Charlie, George, Scarlett and Jess
Better keep yourself clean and bright; 
you are the window through which you must see the world.

WILLAND THEATRICAL SOCIETY

WiTS have been busy working on the next Pantomime, Dick Whittington, since the end of August. We’re really pleased to have gained a number of new members since the Willand Health & Community Centre open day and are always looking for more. Please do call Jeanette if you’d like to join the fun!
Slowly but surely, the Panto is coming together and, as with previous Pantos, it’s going to be three fun packed performances at Willand Village Hall. Performances will be Friday 19th February at 7:30pm and Saturday 20th February matinee at 2:30pm & evening 7:30pm. Tickets will be on sale at Willand Post Office & Willand Pharmacy and this year for the first time online at www.ticketsource.co.uk  Please support your local Theatrical group and have a laugh into the bargain! 
Unfortunately, we had to postpone the Quiz night in September to raise funds for the club, due to a lack of interest. We hope to reschedule it in the New Year, so keep your eyes open for advertisements or better still, like our Facebook Page and be the first to know what’s happening! We Wish everyone a Happy New Year and look forward to seeing you all at the next performances.   And finally, remember ‘To be an actor you have to have a certain amount of madness in you’ – Nicole Kidman.       David Keating

I expect to pass through life but once. If, therefore, 

there be any kindness I can show, or any good thing 

I can do to any fellow being, let me do it now, 

as I shall not pass this way again…..
WILLAND VILLAGE HALL

We are very grateful to ‘Awards for All,’ which has given us a grant to carry out a feasibility study to see how we can improve the comfort of the Village Hall. We are hoping to be able to generate enough funds to replace the asbestos roof, have new, draught-proof internal and external doors, insulate the wall cavities and replace the ageing sprung wooden floor. When we get around to applying for grants for this work in the New Year, we will need to show that we have community support for the project, so we urge you to help us by submitting letters of support to me, the Treasurer. 

As most of you know, the Hall is extensively used by the community, with bookings on almost every day of the year. There are a number of activities going on at the hall, so why not have a look at the website and see what is on offer. There are several Pilates classes, which are proving very popular, Salsa Dancing, Kettlebells, Martial Arts, Karate and Tai Chi. There will be a free taster session for Tai Chi on Monday, 11th January at 4.00 if you would like to try a new activity. For the younger members of the community, there are Beavers / Scouts on Mondays and Tiny Tots on Wednesday mornings. Other groups meeting there include a knitting group, Short Mat Bowls, Garden Club, CAMEO and Folk Dance. It is also used for private events like birthday parties and the occasional wedding party, as well as being the venue for the annual Panto. If we are unable to upgrade the roof, it is likely to become dangerous in the next few years and it could be condemned. The loss of the Village Hall to the village would be a major blow to the whole community.
I realise that there have been appeals recently for the Willand Health and Community Centre and the response has been good. The Village Hall is used by a much wider range of people and organisations, so please help us. If you are able to donate any amount towards our project, which we hope to carry out in August 2016, please send it to me at my home address (see below) or put an envelope in the post box at the side entrance to the hall. Any cheques should be made payable to Willand Village Hall.
Our bingo sessions are still raising funds for ongoing expenses at the hall. They are usually on the second Tuesday of the month, so please come along and support us. Our Christmas Bingo on 1st December was well supported - thank you to all those who came along or who donated prizes for the raffle.
If you are unfortunate enough to have an accident whilst you are using the Hall, the accident book is in the kitchen. Please fill out a form, put it in one of the addressed envelopes and either leave it in the kitchen or put in the post box. Please do not leave the completed form in the book, as this contravenes the Data Protection Act.
We are still collecting paper for recycling in the shed at the far end of the car park. We cannot take cardboard, except for boxes containing paper, so please do not bring loose cardboard, but leave it out for your MDDC recycling  collection. The shed will normally be open from around 10 until 4 from Monday to Saturday. Please help us by putting papers in boxes, or tying them in bundles, if possible and  I hope we can look forward to your support for the major refurbishment in 2016.

For Bookings, please contact Frances Wilcox on 07748 557107 or email franceswilcox@hotmail.com; email or write to 35 Fir Close. Our Website is www.willandmatters.org.uk/organisations for our diary and community page.                             

                                                          Carol Allan, Village Hall Treasurer

It is never too late to be what you might have become.
ANOTHER LETTER TO THE ED.

“The Government has responded to the petition you signed – “introduce minimum prices that milk buyers pay for the purchase of milk from Farmers”.

The Government’s  response :-   “The government understands the concerns of British dairy farmers over current pressure on milk prices. The government is backing British farmers by creating market opportunities at home and abroad.

Britain’s dairy industry is our biggest farming sector and recent farm gate milk price cuts have been a severe blow to the industry. However, we are part of a single market across Europe and as such we cannot and should not dictate what a fair price is for farmers and consumers.  

To provide some relief to hard-pressed farmers we secured a £26.6m aid package for the UK from the European Commission. – the third largest of all Member States.  Dairy Farmers across the UK are being paid a one-off, flat rate payment linked to milk production. The majority of payments were made by the RPA on 16th November.

Plans on how to roll out a fairer tax system for farmers were published in July 2015 as part of the Budget.  The new system will come into force from April 2016.  It will allow our farmers to average their profits for income tax purposes over 5 years to help address price volatility.

UK dairy exports are at record levels and there are big opportunities to sell more of our high quality goods.  We want our industry to be world-beating, achieving the very best prices and exporting its high-quality produce across the globe.   Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs.” 
The Petitions Committee will take a look at this petition and its response. They can press the government for action and gather evidence.  If this petition reaches 100,000 signatures, the Committee will consider it for a debate.  The committee is made up of 11 MPs, from political parties in government and in opposition. It is entirely independent of the Government. The response is online:   www.petition.parliament.uk/petitions/105450?reveal_responses=yes
                  Thanks, The Petitions Team, UK Government and Parliament.
FROM PCSO JONATHAN SIMS.

Devon and Cornwall Police have received reports relating to a professionally run national scam leading to many vulnerable people, often the elderly, being ruthlessly defrauded of thousands of pounds.

 
The offenders call victims pretending to be an official body, such as the police or bank and convince victims there has been some form of fraudulent activity with their account. They ask for bank account details, PIN numbers and other details as a matter of urgency to prevent further substantial losses.


The caller often tells the victim to hang up the phone and call their bank or local police to confirm events. The victim is unaware that the caller has kept the line open, and on calling their bank the victim is actually still connected and speaking to the Scammer.

Having obtained all details the caller then convinces the victim to package their bank cards or visit their bank and withdraw substantial sums of cash and await a courier to collect it. These offenders sound professional, use electronic devices/automated messages and background music; it is a sophisticated and well planned operation giving the impression of being genuine.


Please advise the more elderly and vulnerable members of your family and neighbours to this Scam. If you believe they are in the process of being defrauded of this type of incident, please contact Devon and Cornwall Police on 101 immediately. Thank you.
One person with courage makes a majority.
THE KATE DANIELS QUARTET
Is performing at the Broadhembury Memorial Hall on Wednesday, February 10th 2016, at 8.00pm, with music and stories from the Great American Songbook. 

Kate Daniels is bringing her distinguished musicians to the Memorial Hall.  Jazz guitar legend John Etheridge describes Kate’s vocals as “...poised, engaging and elegant. She sings as if she is telling you a secret”.  Her captivating performances have delighted audiences all over the country. Kate’s fellow musicians are a celebrated group: Pianist John Horler has accompanied the most famous names in jazz but is probably best known for his long collaboration with John Dankworth and Cleo Laine. Alec Dankworth’s noble jazz lineage may come before him but as a bass player of versatility and impeccable musicianship, his reputation is entirely his own. Soloist Graham Pike is a multi-instrumentalist with a background in West End Theatre, playing for such memorable shows as Blood Brothers and Sweeney Todd, and as a composer for television programmes.  Graham also plays trumpet, flugelhorn and trombone. 
Advance booking is strongly advised for what promises to be a memorable and entertaining evening. There will be a bar and for further information and table reservations, please contact Katherine Jonas on 01404 841208. Tickets, at £10, are available now at Broadhembury and Kentisbeare Post Offices.
                                                                                           Katherine Jonas
The greatest remedy for anger is delay.
ELECTRICAL SAFETY IN THE HOME
The Tiverton Repair Café has gone from strength to strength since its launch in January 2015. With a growing band of experienced volunteers, the Café is able to offer help and advice about repairing anything.  They are now offering Portable Appliance Testing (PAT) as part of their general repair programme. This involves testing portable appliances, such as a kettle or toaster, ensuring that it is safe to use and conforms to electrical safety standards. 
It is important that people have their portable home electrical appliances tested annually. Over the past year the electrical team at the Café have discovered that 25% of the appliances tested had fallen below current standards and were therefore no longer safe to use in the home. The Repair Café charge one pound for each appliance tested, the proceeds going towards the running of the project.  
We are still looking for volunteers who can spare a couple of hours once a month. Anyone who has experience with mending or repairing items and is interested in becoming a volunteer should phone Dave on 01884 841086.
The first great gift we can bestow on others is a good example.
WILLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Time is passing so fast that it is time for me to ramble on again as to what is or is not happening in the village through the eyes of the Parish Council.  Firstly there are some updates from the last article.

Grass cutting of verges.

Willand is one of 9 Parish Councils who have declined to give MDDC money to top up the grass cutting budget or to cut it themselves.  We are now in the hands of Devon County Council, if MDDC accept the recommendation of their officers. We will have to rely on DCC and the good nature of some of our residents with a bit of chasing if anything gets dangerous.  This will also have a potential effect on the future of our flower beds (planters) – see article elsewhere.

Closure of Play Areas. 

In the absence of any proposals from MDDC, other than to close play areas, and also limited communication from officers, your Parish Council put forward a firm proposal as a package.  The letter is on the Willand Matters website.  Our three Ward Councillors supported the proposal as a positive contribution to saving MDDC money. We had an acknowledgement but that was all.  We were rather surprised when the officer’s report to committee made no mention of the Parish Field and recommended we take over Worcester Crescent and Mallow Court ‘subject to further negotiation’. As we had put in a firm proposal – admittedly a bit like ‘take it or leave it’ I suppose some officers feel the need to exercise ‘control’.  They appear to have accepted the argument to retain Chestnut Drive Area until the equipment becomes unusable, which could be sooner rather than later.  They seem to have ignored the potential for further housing in Meadow Park. Hopefully there will be a meeting with our Ward Councillors and the Cabinet Member (with officers) responsible for this issue and we will then find out what they wish to negotiate.  Please watch the website (and possibly Facebook) for updates.

{Stop Press in brief: At a meeting on 2 December 2015 MDDC Cabinet Member Neil Davey and his Officer offered to put our proposals before Cabinet with a firm recommendation for approval provided we were prepared to agree to a 25 year lease as opposed to the 99 years we had asked for. This would hopefully ensure that the Parish would have control of the whole of the Jubilee Field for 25 years, with no houses being built on it.}

Junction 27 – Eden Westwood (or the latest variation).

The local press is still printing letters and those printed in support seem to be more than those with alternative views and questions.  It will be seen that John Twyford, in his column, has been questioning the authenticity of some of these letters.  I raised the same question some time ago so it may be worth further investigation.  His article in the Gazette on 1 December 2015 appears to confirm our concerns that at least some of these letters are being placed by a PR Company on behalf of Eden Westwood proposers.  If these are the type of individuals behind this proposal, can we have faith in what is being put forward by them, to persuade everyone their proposals can be trusted?  Should any of our District Councillors or Officers be promoting this? You will also have seen reports of ‘behind doors’ meetings.  There is nothing factual to report other than that the local plan has not been submitted as yet and is unlikely to be for some time.

Planning Issues

The proposed 105 houses on the Mid Devon Business Park has been withdrawn, as has the appeal against the refusal for the original 97 houses (Your Parish Council were not even advised that there was an appeal and therefore had no opportunity to make a representation to the Inspector on behalf of our community).  We have heard no more about the application from Pallex to extend the Mid Devon Business Park but it would appear that they are in the process of providing more information in relation to potential flooding concerns and archaeology of the site.  
There is an appeal submitted to the Planning Inspectorate against the refusal of planning permission for the solar farm at Stoneshill Farm at the entrance to the village from Cullompton.  See the website for more information.
There are a number of issues in the parish and close by where works or land uses are taking place contrary to planning approvals – or even without them.  Suffice to say it is beginning to look as if you are so inclined just do as you please as the planning department will either do little or nothing or find a way to let you keep what you have done.  We do not recommend it but it must be concerning for those who obey the rules and work to the system.  The National Planning Policy Framework states at the beginning of paragraph 207 “Effective enforcement is important as a means of maintaining public confidence in the planning system.”   It then goes on to talk about discretion being used and in Mid Devon it has to be ‘expedient’ to do something and then it has to be ‘proportionate’ and ‘enforcement must not be used as a punishment’.    The latest one we have now heard is action not being taken as it is “within the parameters of the planning consent”!   As the Editor put at the end of my article in the last issue of the magazine, “Old age is coming at a really bad time” and so I do not understand how all the MDDC considerations and actions (or none as the case may be) tie in with the NPPF statement – answers on a postcard please.

Dogs and the Jubilee Parish Playing Field

Very few people responded to the article in the last magazine and those in favour of letting the dogs carry on as they are were in the majority.  The Parish Council will therefore be making no changes other than you may notice that piles of dog mess left behind will be sprayed pink in order that all can see it (or was it the dog owners who do not clear up will be sprayed pink?  I will have to check the Minutes again). Please clear up after your dog as we do not want to see prosecutions of Willand residents thereby showing how selfish and inconsiderate some can be.  More importantly, we do not want our children being made ill by the odd selfish or could-not-care-less individuals.

Ramble and rant over for this issue.  Please talk to the Clerk or Councillors in order that we know your views and then we can do our best to represent a consensus view of all. Better still come to a Parish Council meeting or join us.

We wish you all a very Happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year.  If you know of someone on their own, see what you can do to make their day a little better – PLEASE.                Barry G J Warren, Willand Parish Council. 
DO WE WANT TO KEEP THE FLOWER BEDS?
There are a number of flower beds around the village which are maintained by a volunteer with twice-a-year planting. The plants are bought by the Parish Council from the parish precept and the Composting Group kindly supply compost at no charge.  Those beds are situated as follows:

1.  Dean Hill Road,
             2.  B3181 opposite Willand Service Station, 

3.  Old Village at Townlands,
4.  Old Village/Orchard Way, 

5.  Old Village/Silver Street,
6.  Gables Road/Meadow Park, 

7.  One Stop,                              8.  Troughs opposite Allotments.

There have been times during the past year where the beds have been virtually lost from view due to the long grass on the surrounding verges.  The lack of regular grass cutting also permits weeds to seed and these have taken over in some beds to the detriment of the plants.  The decision has been made that the Parish will not give monies to MDDC to continue cutting the grass in the absence of funding from Devon County Council.  This has already been reported in the magazine with no response from anyone.  MDDC are considering a recommendation to stop cutting all verges in the village and leave it to DCC who will just cut safety strips twice a year under their ‘Tough Choices’ programme.

There seems to be little point in spending your money on plants when they will not be seen and/or will be choked by weeds.  Do you have any ideas or views? Do you want to retain the bed near you and volunteer to look after it? [The Parish Council will still pay for the plants if required.] Will you be prepared to cut the surrounding grass to make it look worthwhile for the bed to be there?

If you have any ideas or offers of help please discuss them with our Clerk or one of the Parish Councillors.  Unless there are ‘volunteers’ or tangible ideas, a final decision will be made as to the future of the beds at our February Full Council Meeting.  This may result in their removal.                         W.P.C.
Take up topiary and live outside the box.
‘LETTER TO THE ED’

I recently received an article for this issue of the magazine from the Editor of the Culm Valley Gazette, relating to potential development at Junction 27. The general contents of the article have subsequently been published in an edition of ‘his’ newspaper, because he is anxious to promote his views on apparent inadequacies of the Planning Approval already given for the site. It is my view that it is now ‘old news’, of which most people will already be aware and I’m therefore reluctant to include it in this magazine. Ed.  
WILLAND GARDEN CLUB

We had an hilarious speaker at our November meeting who talked about, “Laughter, the Best Medicine”. We were all very happy by the time we finished the meeting.  Our speaker in October spoke about rejuvenating a tired garden and gave us lots of ideas for our own gardens.  We had our Club Meal at The Red Lion in Broadclyst and we did encounter a few problems there, although most of the food was fine, so we will not be returning there.
The Club now rests until March, when we will be hearing about “The Spirit of the Japanese Garden”. Our first coffee morning will be on Saturday, 9th April.
As the Hall is hoping to have the roof replaced next August, we will be unable to have the Flower Show in Willand next year. We have decided to combine with Sampford Peverell Garden Club in future, hosting the show alternatively in Willand and Sampford Peverell.

For more details about the Garden Club, please do not hesitate to contact me on 01884 33828 or email me on cbarwa@mail.com               Carol Allan
   




ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL YEAR FOR CULM VALLEY YFC

The Young Farmers Club held their annual Harvest Supper at Ashill Village Hall to celebrate the end of another successful year, led by Chairman James Westcott and Secretary Michelle Batting. The evening highlights included a very entertaining speech from guest speaker Piers Pepperell of Mount Vets, Wellington. 
The Club also used the occasion to present cheques totalling £5283 to two very worthy causes - £3442 to the Exeter Leukaemia Fund and £1841 to the new Devon YFC building. The money was raised throughout the year with Carol Singing, an Easter Bingo, a Panto re-run, a Comedy and Auction night, as well as their Late Summer Ball. 
The evening was also a chance for the club to celebrate members achievements during the year with a presentation of awards. Subsequently, the Club held their AGM, where members voted for new officers for the coming year, with Adam Howe & Kirsty John taking over as Chairman and Secretary respectively. Since the AGM, members have been taking part in many activities including a day at Cheltenham Races, a Pub Quiz, Netball and Rugby, Skittles as well as lots of Christmas Social events. Members have also been busy practicing for their upcoming Drama performance at the end of January.
Meetings are held every 2nd and 4th Monday of the month at Hemyock Village Hall and new members are always welcome. For more information, please contact Adam Howe on 07724555678 or Kirsty John on 07720758590.

                                                                                          Michelle Batting
Don’t live your life through the rear view mirror.
CHRISTMAS TIME FOR PETS

Christmas time, full of joy and cheer with the presents under the tree and Christmas dinner smelling better than ever! We as vets want to make sure that you and your pets have a fantastic Christmas without a trip to the practice.

Cats are often more fascinated by Christmas trees than us and like to climb and explore.  Make sure your tree is very secure and any glass tree decorations or those with sharp edges are well out of the way of your intrigued feline.  Cats also can enjoy a nibble on tinsel. They tend to eat lengths of stringy material which can then cause a concertina effect on the intestines.  This can be very harmful and requires surgery to treat, so keeping tinsel and string out of harm’s way is much safer!
What Christmas is complete without chocolate? Unfortunately many dogs, and sometimes cats, also believe this to be true!  Chocolate can cause vomiting and diarrhoea and in larger doses, liver failure and can be fatal.  The higher the cocoa content the more the risk, so keep those expensive dark chocolate truffles out of the way of any investigative hounds in the house!  Be wary of chocolates on the tree and wrapped in presents within reach.  Remember a small number of extra treats can lead to rapid weight gain which can take a long time to lose.
Dried fruit is also a risk to dogs and can cause renal failure so keep Christmas pudding, mince pies and Christmas cake away from low tables or other places your crafty hound may be able to get to.
For some of us, it can all get a bit much at these festive times.  We may like our house being filled with family, friends and music but not all our pets do.  For some, the bustle and noise can be very stressful.  If you have a timid pet who enjoys the quiet, make sure there is somewhere peaceful they can go to not be disturbed.  They may prefer to have their food and litter tray in a hidden corner.
Most importantly, have a wonderful Christmas with your furry friends and if you have any worries or suspect your pet has eaten something they shouldn’t, don’t hesitate to call your vet for advice.  Have a Merry Christmas!
WILLAND MAGAZINE

It will have been seen in the latest edition that the Willand Magazine has been run by Brian and Pauline on a voluntary basis for the past 20 years.  They feel it is time to call it a day but have kindly agreed to stay at the helm for a few more editions to enable there to be a phased passing over of the reins.
The Parish Council have discussed the issue taking into account representations already received  - all of which hope that it will continue.  The Parish Council do make a small subsidy but in the main it is self- financing.   Ideally, it would be preferred that one or two people took over the reins but that may not be possible or practical in this day and age.  If you are such a person please contact the Parish Clerk and make your interest known.
The alternative would be to split the tasks into three or four units of 
responsibility.  The Editor – collection of articles – setting out and getting printed (possibly aided by a proof reader!);  Advertising coordinator to work with the advertisers and collect the adverts and more importantly invoice them and arrange for payments to be made, although Brian & Pauline have ‘volunteered’ to carry on with this for as long as is necessary; and lastly Distribution to every household in the Parish.  Currently there is a support network of some 40 volunteers who undertake the deliveries and hopefully they will stay with us, please.
If you need any more information please speak with Brian or Pauline or the Parish Clerk.  Over time, there will be the opportunity to develop it to meet current changes in demand – website links, colour, who knows – only the availability of willing hands, ideas and money can hold us back.
Over to you folks – your community – your magazine – you know the rest!  In the mean-time, our thanks to Brian and Pauline for their sterling work on behalf of the village community.
When opportunity knocks, answer the door.

IT'S PANTOMIME TIME.

Once upon a time our green and pleasant land was split into areas under the command of a Baron.   The Baron who ran this particular area of the green and pleasant land was called Baron HARD UP. He was all Heart.

The Baron employed Sheriff TOUGH CHOICES to administer his lands and he was surrounded by numerous scribes who were there to make life difficult for the local villagers and make the Baron and his hirelings look good by producing and sending out glossy parchments and arranging gatherings where the people could be told how good the Baron and Sheriff were.  The Baron was also aided by local helpers, who looked after one or two villages and were called AGENTS and were tasked with representing the villages in their areas. They took any problems to the Sheriff, to be ignored and receive excuses to do nothing. The villagers were represented by a few elders who were supposed to make sure that all is well within the village and they should not cause the Agent, Sheriff or Baron any problems. That’s where it started to go a bit wrong in this village!

The village in our story is called DUMPEDUPON. Our Agent was called Yar.

For many years there had been a seat at a crossroads where villagers could watch the carts go by and also the hedge grow in front of them. No one really remembered why the seat for the old villagers became to be placed at this location but it was on the Baron’s land and so nothing could be done about it without first talking to the Sheriff or his many scribes.

Over time the seat became broken and unsafe, so the village elders approached the Sheriff and his many scribes and asked them to either repair the seat or replace it as there were rules for the health, safety and wellbeing of the villagers.  The scribes said it did not belong to the Baron and in any case there was no money for such things.

A villager, who was good with his hands, offered to make a new replacement seat and give it to the villagers.  The village elders were very pleased. The seat would be on the Baron’s land and so he would have to be asked for permission for the seat to be replaced. The village elders decided that as the seat would cost the Baron nothing, they would work hard to ensure that the replacement seat cost the Baron nothing, either. The elders spoke to the villagers and it was decided that sufficient chickens and geese would be collected together to pay a man to take the old seat away and fix the new one in place to stop any rogues and vagabonds making off with it. 

The village elders contacted the scribes who work for Sheriff TOUGH CHOICE and they also spoke to the local Baron’s representative Agent Yar.  The Sheriff’s scribes said that a parchment had to be applied for and this would require payment before the villagers could have permission to have their new seat on the Baron’s land. The village elders were most concerned as they knew that the villagers would have to find more chickens and geese and perhaps even a pig to pay for this parchment. In order that they could plan for this they asked how much the parchment would cost and were told that they had to apply for it and then when the scribes had drunk more porter or ale and thought about it, the cost would be told to the village. The village elders were rather taken aback and spoke to Agent Yar who appeared to be able to do nothing as the Sherriff’s scribes did not listen to him.

The villagers were so upset and the man who was going to make the seat said that he could no longer do so as the Sheriff and scribes were taking advantage of the goodwill of the villagers. They already had to find cows and goats to pay for weeds to be killed, grass to be cut and ruts made by the carts on the tracks to be filled in. Sheriff TOUGH CHOICE had trained lots of people to do this but then the scribes had not filled in the right parchments with their quills, so nothing was done. The rest of the village decided that they would be unable to give more chickens and geese towards the cost of paying the Sheriff and all his scribes to write a parchment for the Baron.

The village elders went back to Agent Yar and asked him to go to the Sheriff to take the dangerous seat away and the locals would no longer wish to sit and watch the hedge grow or see the carts go by.  Sheriff TOUGH CHOICE decided, through his scribes, that they could find lots of money to pay scribes to send glossy parchments to tell villagers how nice they and the Baron were but they had no money to take away the dangerous seat.  Agent Yar, not wanting to upset the Sheriff or the Baron, and wishing to please the local villagers said that he would mend the seat himself. 

All was happy again in the countryside and people thought that it would be happy ever after but in our village pantomimes do not always have a happy ending.  The villagers thought they could let their cows, sheep and goats eat the grass to save having to cut it but first they have to be trained and approved by the Sherriff’s scribes. 

In the New Year we may have another pantomime about a safety barrier and a bus stop.  Oh joy!  Have a Happy Christmas and a Prosperous New Year. 
                                                                              
 The Pantomime Fairy.

BRITAINS  FAVOURITE  POEM  IN  1996

When I am an old woman I shall wear purple
With a red hat which doesn't go, and doesn't suit me.
And I shall spend my pension on brandy and summer gloves
And satin sandals, and say we've no money for butter.
I shall sit down on the pavement when I'm tired
And gobble up samples in shops and press alarm bells
And run my stick along the public railings
And make up for the sobriety of my youth.
I shall go out in my slippers in the rain
And pick flowers in other people's gardens
And learn to spit.

You can wear terrible shirts and grow more fat
And eat three pounds of sausages at a go
Or only bread and pickle for a week
And hoard pens and pencils and beermats and things in boxes.

But now we must have clothes that keep us dry
And pay our rent and not swear in the street
And set a good example for the children.
We must have friends to dinner and read the papers.
But maybe I ought to practice a little now?

So people who know me are not too shocked and surprised

When suddenly I am old and start to wear purple.

                                                                                        Jenny Joseph
Experience is a comb life gives you after you have lost your hair.

VILLAGE HALL  AND OTHER  LOCATION’S EVENTS
Pilates


                        Mondays            10.00 am,       11.15am 

Purelesque Knitting Group                    Monday                                      2.00pm 

Willand Art Group                                Monday,   Methodist Chapel      2.00pm

Cull. & Dist. Flower Club                1st Monday                                      2.00 pm    

Tai Chi


  
           Monday                                     3.45 pm

Beavers



           Monday                                     5.30 pm 

Cub Scouts


           Monday                                     7.00 pm 

Weightlifting Club                                 Monday                                      7.00pm

Kettle Bell Pump                                    Monday                                    7.00 pm       

Running Club                                         Monday – meet at W.V.H. -     7.30pm
Upholstery Class                                    Tuesday                                   10.00 am

Flower Arranging                                   Tuesday                                    1.15 pm
Pilates                                                     Tuesday                                    6.30 pm                
Willand Vill. Hall Bingo                  2nd Tuesday                                     7.30 pm  

Tiny Tots


           Wednesday                                9.30 am

Flower Arranging   

           Wednesday                                1.15 pm        

Indoor Bowls Club                                Wednesday                                7.00 pm  

Garden Club                                     2nd Wednesday                               7.30 pm 

Running Club                                         Wednesday  -  meet at W.V.H. 7 .30pm

Pilates                                                     Thursday            9.15am            2.00pm        

Methodist Coffee Morning                1st Thursday    At the Chapel       10.30am                

CAMEO                                             1st Thursday                                  6.30 pm   

Karate


  
            Thursday                                  5.30 pm 

Kettlebell (Advanced)

            Thursday                                  6.45 pm

Folk Dance Club                      2nd & 4th  Thursday                                  7.30 pm 

Parish Council Meetings  1st, 2nd & 4th Thursday                               7.00 pm 

WiTS



             Friday                                      7.30 pm 

Methodists ‘Soup & Something’       3rd Friday         At the Chapel    12.00noon  Cowgirl Twisters                                3rd Saturday                                  7.30 pm 

Folk Dance


       2nd Saturday                                  7.00 pm  

Martial Arts


             Sunday                                    6.30 pm
ADDITIONAL EVENTS

Friday/Saturday 19/20th Feb   WiTS –    Dick Whittington     W.V/H.

Courtesy earns more than it costs.
NEW YEAR TAI CHI BEGINNERS COURSE

Andy Pryke is running a FREE taster session on Monday 11th January at 16.00hrs. in the Village Hall. The new Course starts on Monday 18th January and if you require more information, you can call Andy on 07929 237081, his email address is taichiandy@btinternet.com or you can view his website at www.taichiandy.vpweb.co.uk  He has been an instructor for over fifteen years.
WILLAND HEALTH & COMMUNITY CENTRE
A handful of volunteers have been extremely busy getting bids in for building work, applying for sponsorship and trying to sell raffle tickets whilst raising awareness to the residents of Willand and beyond.  Thank you to those of you who have shown support financially and verbally so far. However, we do still have a long way to go.

What is the Health and Community Centre?

The objective of this building will be to not only provide a combined Surgery and Pharmacy in the centre of the village but there will also be a Day Care Centre; facilities for regular clinics, treatments and therapies; one to one fitness programs; health and welfare education and advice. There will be a cafe and meeting place with a source of local information, such as job vacancies, local business cards, notice boards for local organisations to provide current news, book swap, exhibitions of local arts, heritage, crafts and skills.  The whole community can benefit from this Centre.

It is being built in the "heart" of the village as a Legacy to Dr Tracey who built and ran his Doctors surgery at the Gables; he was passionate about his community and brought them together.  His stable block, to be found opposite the Willand Village Hall is to be renovated into the WHCC.  You can help us by raising awareness in and around the village of this great asset, bringing the village closer together and helping its residents join forces and help one another in so many ways.

What you can do next

More help is needed; it is a huge project needing many hands to lighten the load, if you feel this is important to Willand, please get in touch. Writing to and visiting local organisations, ensuring that everybody is behind the build makes it easier to obtain financial backers.  There are a lot to cover and your help in any small way would be appreciated.  Your written support by way of letter, email, a note on Facebook or on our comments sheets at events can all be added to our database of supporters to show the village needs the facility and is behind the project.

Financial Support

The Cameo group (Come And Meet Each Other) has chosen WHCC as their 2016 charity; you can attend their fundraising events throughout the year. Buy a Brick scheme is ongoing, individually or as a group collection.  Details below. Watch out for another Community Day, in the summer this time, a "Food & Drink" theme perhaps?  If you have a local hotel, restaurant, food/drink business to promote (hopefully on the healthier end of the spectrum), please get in touch and we will keep you updated.  We will have more information by the next issue.
The "Health and Welfare" theme in October’s Community Day & Open Day, although a last minute event, was a good successful launch.  Local fitness clubs & businesses, St Mary's Church, Somerville House Care Home, Bramblehaies (Surgery fundraisers), Community Composting, Dietary Advice, WiTs Theatrical group, etc., all worked well together and raffle prizes amounting to hundreds of pounds were kindly donated. 

In the meantime, follow us on: www.willandmatters.org.uk , Facebook: Gables in Willand - Health & Community Centre and other local newsletters.

Our ongoing fundraiser is the "BuyABrick" scheme.  You can do this individually or as a group, collecting money and paying a cheque or making a payment online. £10.00 will buy a ‘standard’ brick, £50.00 will buy 5 bricks (Silver) and £100.00 will purchase 10 bricks (Gold).  Larger donations or legacies are also accepted graciously.


Cheques payable to Willand Health and Community Centre can be posted to:-   WHCC c/o Forsythia Cottage, Leonards Moor Cross, Uffculme, CULLOMPTON EX15 3EX or put through the Willand Village Hall letterbox, marked Willand Health and Community Centre. On-line payments can be made to Lloyds Bank, Account number: 40112168, Sort Code:- 77-29-18.  

 

NOTE:-  Please add your name and address to the back of the cheque.  The Charity number is 1160395.  I believe we may also be able to claim Gift Aid so if you are qualified to offer this let us know.  You may like to club together as a group to "buy a brick" or several!  Please let us know and we will send you a certificate to hang on your wall somewhere public to help spread the word even further.                                            Kind regards   Sally Taylor
Just because my path is different doesn’t mean I’m lost

WILLAND COMMUNITY COMPOSTING SCHEME (WCCS).  
Well folks it’s that time of year where we wish goodwill to all. But alas, sometimes we get a feeling there isn't any. Then, the following happened:
Our sincere thanks to the local residents who recently visited us with great concern about a person they paid to cut off  part of a fir tree and dispose of the branches. They said, because it was only some 10 to 15 minutes for the person to dispose, they thought it must have been dumped. At the site they saw it had - they then immediately removed the waste (6 full dumpy bags) with full apologies. This has restored our faith in both goodwill and community responsibility!   As a reminder, if you are paying someone to dispose waste, make sure/check that they have the correct waste disposal documentation. 

We would like to thank those who visited the site and deposited their garden 
waste in the 'correct' locations, this has greatly assisted in our operations. To the minority, we request that they co-operate for the good of all in helping to keep the site both tidy and safe by depositing only the correct material and in the locations as so described on the signage. 

Continuing on the theme of this season, we are pleased to have donated to the Willand Parish Council Christmas lights - they look really good. Don't forget we only accept Christmas trees up to 2 inches diameter BUT no decorations!  
Finally, we wish you all a Happy New Year and continue our open invitation to visit and chat to us.  Don't forget our current OPENING TIMES 10.00am - 4.00 pm, volunteers permitting. For more information, please contact:  email: tony@tonymander.plus.com or                     Tony Mander 07980472242.
My greatest regret is not knowing at 30 what I know 

about the opposite sex at 60.
DONATIONS
You may have noticed little bundles of apples for sale at Ivy Cottage, in Willand Old Village, during the late summer/autumn.  They are surplus fruit that Mrs Ball puts on display for her annual fund-raising for Devon Air Ambulance. The letter of thanks displayed by the front gate shows appreciation for the £150.00 raised for their funds this year, which is a very simple but very worthwhile initiative which deserves widespread publicity.                    Ed.
For the first half of your life, people tell you what you should do - for the second half, they tell you what you should have done
AND FINALLY

Another year gone and the next few days will be extremely hectic for most families. Hopefully, the contents of this issue will be read and inwardly digested when you have the chance to sit down and relax, because much of it explains the potential future struggles to ensure our village remains the attractive place that prompts residents to settle here. Which nicely leads me into thanking those who give or send me articles for inclusion, our printers who have always met the deadlines I have asked, the forty deliverers who brave the elements every other month, a few of whom have been with us ever since we started and last but not least, our advertisers, especially those who over the past few years have had to join a waiting list until a space becomes available for them. Hopefully, their wait was beneficial for them because they are the people who pay for at least five of the six issues of the Magazine every year. From the ‘Editorial Team’, the sincerest thanks to everyone and the Very Best Seasonal Greetings for Christmas and the New Year from us both.
